








































SHELBY PARKS & REC MEETING 
February 28, 2022 

In attendance: Gary McDermott, Pat Frydenlund, Lyle Kimmet and Lorette Carter, reporting. 

Civic Center: 

Jessi was unable to attend, but provided the following email: 
February went by pretty fast! The blood draw on the 3rd went really well, a lot of people showing up 
from the community to donate. LeAnn Wiegand contacted me and said she is looking at starting her 
yoga class in the fall due to getting adjusted with her other job and the move here. Jury duty did not 
happen here on Monday the 7th and I spoke with Debbie about using the old middle school. She said 
they will look into their next time but wondering if there is any tables and chairs over there to use? We 
did receive the new water fountain and Rob will be putting that up hopefully this week. I am working 
with the Peak in Great Falls on getting the same technician to come work on our treadmills and Life Time 
machines when needed. The treadmill that was displaying a code has stopped and is currently working 
again. I am also shopping for a new leg press. We had one put in the last budget but the shipment 
never arrived so we canceled that order. I believe Rob mentioned that he will be putting traction grips 
down on the stairs this week as well. 

Lorette will ask Rob about finishing painting the baseboard behind the kickboxing bags. 

City Facilities: 

Roadrunner Recreation Trail/Mountain Bike Trail: The mountain bike trail signs and access signs have 
arrived and will be installed in the spring. The Roadrunner Recreation Trail brochure has been 
revamped to include The Hills Mountain Bike Trail. Lorette distributes the brochures to area hotels and 
campgrounds. The committee discussed the potential to install a brochure box at Lake Shel-oole 
Campground and/or directional signage to the trails from the campground. 

Krysko Skate Park/Meadowlark Park: The city has received information from Montana State Parks that 
the city should be receiving Land Water Conservation Fund Grant funding for playground equipment in 
Meadowlark Park. The city is still considering the potential for public restrooms at Meadowlark Park. 
School District #14 has purchased bus stop signs which city personnel will install at Andy Anderson Park; 
Meadowlark Park; and historic Shelby High School where buses pick up and drop off students. 

Swimming Pool: The city has awarded All -Seasons Cooling & Heating the contract for a new boiler 
system. The city is looking for a new pool manager for this summer. 

Shelby Park System: Committee members asked If the Lake Shel-oole ballfield toilets could be 
upgraded this spring. Committee member Pat Frydenlund mentioned inadequate lighting; broken toilet 

seat; and general disrepair. Pat also mentioned the repair/replacement of tennis court nets. The cost 
estimate to resurface the courts is $50,000 to $65,000. 

Lyle Kimmet asked about the flag at historic Shelby Town Hall. Lorette will check with Jack. 

The City March newsletter will include an Adopt A Park article encouraging organizations, church groups 
and businesses to adopt a park in which to complete beautification projects throughout the summer 

months. 
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GREG GJANFORTE 

}OVERNOR 

Februmy 18, 2022 

OF
F

TCE OF TIIE GOVERNOR 
STATE OF MONTANA 

Mmy Ann Harwood, Chair, Toole County Commission 
Toole County 
226 1st St. So. 
Shelby MT 59474 

KRISTEN JURAS 
LT. GOVERt'l"OR 

RE: Notice of ARPA Water & Sewer Grant Award (ARPA Grant Number AM-22-0100) 

Dear Mary Ann Harwood: 

On behalf of the State of Montana, it is my pleasw-e to notify you that Toole County has been 
conditionally approved for an ARP A Water & Sewer Minimum Allocation Grant award in the amount 
of $435,000.00 for the Toole County Shelby Water System Improvements Project. 

Montana is leading the nation in making critical water and sewer infrastructw-e investments, with more 
water and sewer infrastructure needs of our local communities, allowing them to prepare for long-term 
growth and take action to address immediate community needs. I appreciate the planning and dedication 
that your community has taken to advance this critical project, so that all Montana communities and 
families may thrive. 

Please note that pursuant to section 28 of HB 632, if a local government awardee or any of its authorized 
agents have health regulations related to COVID-19 that are more strict than those imposed by the state 
in effect at the time a grant is awarded, the grant will be reduced by 20 percent. In your application, you 
were required to certify whether relevant regulations were in effect. Please update the Department of 
Natural Resources and Conservation (DNRC), in writing, if that has changed between the date you 
submitted your application and the date of this award letter. 

Staff at the Montana Department ofNatw-al Resources and Conservation (DNRC) will contact Toole 
County directly with more information in the upcoming weeks. In the meantime, if you have any 
questions, please contact Michelle McNamee, the ARPA Grant Manager at the DNRC, at 
(406) 444-0520 or mmcnamee@mt.gov.

Sincerely, 

77� 
GREG GIANFORTE 
Governor 

STA1'B CAPtTOL • P.O. Box 200801 • HELE.N,'\, MONTANA 59620-0801 

TELEPHONE: 406-444-311] • FAX: 406-444-5529 • WEBSITE: \VWW.M'J'.GOV 
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